
 

 

 
Dates to 

Remember 
        
  
Friday 1st September 
Breakfast Club 
Monday 4th September 
Breakfast Club 
Tuesday 5th September 
Concert Rehearsal  
Concert @ 7:00pm 
Wednesday 6th September 
Breakfast Club 
Family Time 3:15 to 4:15 
Thursday 7th September 
First Aid 
Community Group 
Meeting 2.30 pm 
Friday 8th September 
Breakfast Club 
11th – 13th September 
3 / 4 Camp 
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Principals Message 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 

This week we celebrated National Literacy and Numeracy Week.  The entire week 

children have been involved in special Literacy and Numeracy activities. At 

Westbreen, Literacy and Numeracy is a focus every day, as we believe that 

Literacy and Numeracy skills are the foundation to successful learning.  A child 

that is literate and numerate has the skills to successfully participate in our 

community.  The highlight of the week was our Open morning and Book parade 

yesterday.  Students participated in fun, creative and challenging Literacy and 

Numeracy activities. I would like to take this opportunity in thanking everyone 

who has made this week extra special, the parents who attended our open morning, 

the students who have participated in the activities with such enthusiasm, and the 

staff for organizing the week. Special thanks to our Community Involvement 

Team. 

 
THANK YOU TO OUR EDUCATION SUPPORT STAFF  
August is Education Support month in Victorian Schools. Westbreen will hold a 
special morning tea next Thursday to recognise and celebrate the important role 
these people play in our school. Our Education Support Staff are; our Business 
Manager (Sharon Davey), Office Manager (Julie Cox),Library Technician / Family 
Engagement Officer (Michelle Brooksby), Integration Aides (Joanne Youl, Vikki 
Katelanis, Lee Kenny, Lyn Bishop, Nerida Riddell, Maria Taranto, Kerry Parfett, 
Filiz Kaya), Welfare Officer (Georgie Sweeney) and Canteen Manager (Robyn 
Wilson).  
Thank you to all of our Education Staff for their support, dedication, hard work and 
the positive difference they make to our school. 
 
Father’s Day Stall 
Our annual Father’s Day Stall was held today. Thank you to our Westbreen 
Community Group for their continued support in organising our stall with special 
thanks to Laura, Deb, Rosemary, Brad, Mark, Ned, Danni, Glenda, Hanna, 
Victoria and Bridget.  
 
Wishing all our Father’s a very special day on Sunday. 

 

Parent Opinion Survey  

Information regarding the survey has been sent out to the randomly selected 

families. If you have been selected to complete the survey, then I urge you to do 

so as it provides valuable information to the Department and the school, the online 

platform has been extended and will remain open until Sunday 3 September. 
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Working With Children Checks (WWC)  

A reminder that if you are wishing to work in the classrooms, attend excursions, assist with the Westbreen 

Community Group activities, or if you are already one of our valuable helpers, you must have a current 

Working with Children Check. Forms are available at the following website;  

https://online.justice.vic.gov.au/wwccu/onlineapplication.doj 

There is no cost to anyone applying for a Working with Children Check in a voluntary capacity. Once you 

receive your card, please make sure you bring it to the office for us to keep a copy on file.  

Thank you for your assistance in this matter. 

 
Re opening of our Canteen 

Just a reminder that our Canteen will reopen this Monday 4th September. Over the counter sales and lunch 

orders will be on offer every Monday, Wednesday and Fridays. Please refer to our new Canteen menu 

distributed via last week’s Newsletter and/or our website for individual items and pricing. 

 

Have a wonderful week, 

Tony Cerra 
Principal 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

WEEK ENDING 31st August 2017

 

F A Ethan M For putting lots of effort into improving his reading.  Well done Ethan!! 

F V Zeynep T For great efforts in math’s using dominoes.  Well done !! 

1 O Baran A For working so hard for his Jacaranda Team.  Well done !! 

1 T Duke GMcB 
For being so brave at the Collingwood Children’s Farm feeding all the 

animals.   Well done !! 

2 B 
The Whole 

Class 

For being respectful listeners and learners at the Collingwood 

Children’s Farm excursion.  You represented Westbreen fantastically!!! 

2 M Cara H For making excellent progress with her reading.  Congratulations!! 

3 4C Kamil F 
For showing respect in the classroom by following the classroom rules. 

Well done !! 

3 4K Giwargis Y  For his continued effort to do his best at all times. Well done !! 

3 4P Patrick L For working hard in Reading this week.  Keep it up!!! 

5 A Ceyda F For being a Quiz Master – Well done !! 

5 C Hanin A For using various mathematical strategies to solve problems.  Keep it up 

6 Z Jihad T 
For putting 100% effort into learning multiplication strategies – Well 

Done !!! 



  

  

 

PREMIERS’ READING CHALLENGE 
 
PREMIERS’ READING CHALLENGE 
 
Time is running out to complete the Premier’s Reading Challenge because there is only one week left! 
All books must be finished and entered on the website by 8th September. 
 
There are still some students who have a number of books listed as ‘Started’ – These books cannot be 
verified and counted in the challenge until they are listed as ‘Finished’. On the Challenge book progress 
chart, finished books appear in green. If the chart is yellow it indicates the books that are started. 
 
How to change a book from ‘Started’ to ‘Finished’ 

1. Go to the reading list. 
2. Tick the boxes next to the books you have finished reading.  
3. Click ‘Finished’. 

Congratulations to Amelia D from 1T and Zephie T from 5A for completing the Premiers’ Reading 
Challenge. Well done! 

 
 
 

Westbreen Primary School Website 
 

Don’t forget to check out our website for the latest news and events here at 

Team Westbreen. You might even see a familiar face or two in the ‘Team 

Westbreen 2017’ feature! 

School Newsletters are also available to view 

www.westbreenps.vic.edu.au 

 

School Events 

What’s Coming Up 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.westbreenps.vic.edu.au/


  

  

 

 

Westbreen Parents & Friends  
are now known as the 

Westbreen Community Group 

 

 

 

 

 
Please join us at our monthly gatherings where we welcome new ideas for 

and from the community of Westbreen 

 

Key group contacts 

Deb Clarke (parent of Ben & Christopher) 

Anna Martucci (parent of Nicholas) 

Laura Muller (parent of Jacob & Luca) 

Rosemary Pisano (parent of Andre) 

Brad McBride (parent of Dexter & Duke) 

Miss Michelle Brooksby – Family Engagement Facilitator 

 

Meeting dates 

September 7, 2017 2.30pm 

October 12, 2017 2.30pm 

November 9, 2017 2.30pm 

December 7, 2017 2.30pm 
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FAMILY TIME 
 

Come and join us for Family Time next Wednesday in the Library 3.15-

4.15pm. 

 Our activity for the week will be: 

 

NEWSPAPER CRAFT 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

**All students are welcome and must be accompanied by a parent or adult 

carer** 

                                           

 

WE ARE INVITING OUR SCHOOL COMMUNITY AUDIENCE MEMBERS TO COME TO THE 

CONCERT DRESSED AS COLOURFULLY AS POSSIBLE TO JOIN US IN THE CELEBRATION 

OF THE KALEIDOSCOPE OF COLOUR SCHOOL CONCERT!!!! 
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Extend OSHC at Westbreen Primary School 

Our Weekly Recap 
Last week in Before and After School Care we celebrated Book Week. 

We began our week making hot air balloons using paper and string. On each of 

our balloons we wrote what we'd like to be when we grow up. It was great to 

learn more about our interests. 

In Science this week we learnt about weather and rain clouds. We were able to 

create our own Rain Clouds in a jar to understand where our rain comes from. 

We were also lucky to redesign our quiet corner. We were able to brighten it up 

with new cushions and books from the library. It's great to have a cosy space to 

enjoy some books in Before and After School Care now. 

Our highlights of the week were making Jelly Boats and getting active with time 

trials for our Friday Sports Day. 

Rebecca and Kiera, Team Leaders 

 
Our Extend Superstar isé Isabella Potenzi for being an all-round 
superstar in Before School Care. 
 

New Families 
Enrol online ï allow 24 hours... 

Enrolling is quick and easy! Simply set up your own account online via the Parent 

Portal. Please note it is government regulation that all children must be enrolled 

BEFORE attending an Extend service. For information on operating hours and 

fees for your school, visit your After School Care venue or school website. 

extend.com.au. 

What's on next week? 
Earth Week 
Monday 4th September: 
Recyclable Robots 
Tuesday 5th September: 
Cooking: Earth Day Dirt Cups 
Wednesday 6th September: 
Science: Salt Water Density Experiment 
Thursday 7th September: 
Mini Seedling Houses 
Friday 8th September: 
Friday Sports and Group Games 
 

Parent Portal: extend.com.au 

 

http://extend.com.au/


  

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

August & September 2017 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

20th  21st  Breakfast 

Club Science 

Week Sporting 

Schools Soccer F-

2   School 

Council 

22nd Book 

Week 

Incursion F-6 

23rd  Breakfast 

Club    Jollybops 

Science Show    
Family time 3:15 

to 4:15     

24th 3/4 ‘s First 

Aid with 

PVGSC Rocket 

Man Visit 

25th  
Breakfast 

Club    First 

Aid Program  

F-6    

26th  

27th  28th  Breakfast 

Club Sporting 

Schools Soccer 

F-2   School 

Council        

29th Open 

Day Book 

Parade  

30th  Breakfast 

Club  Collingwood 

Farm 1/2   Family 

time 3:15 to 4:15      

31st 3/4 ‘s First 

Aid with 

PVGSC 

Father’s day 

stall F-2 Aust 

Girls Choir 

auditions 

1st Sep  
Breakfast 

Club        

2nd  

3rd  4th  Breakfast 

Club        
5th Concert 

Rehearsal 

School 

Concert 7pm 

6th  Breakfast 

Club   Family 

time 3:15 to 4:15        

7th 3/4 ‘s First 

Aid with 

PVGSC  

Westbreen 

Community 

Group meeting 

2:30pm 

8th  Breakfast 

Club          

Last day for 

Book Club    

9th  

10th  11th  
Breakfast 

Club  Sporting 

School Soccer 

F-2      

12th  13th  Breakfast 

Club Family time 

3:15 to 4:15       

14th 3/4 ‘s First 

Aid with 

PVGSC  

15th  
Breakfast 

Club  

Athletics day 

Grade 4 - 6  

16th  

17th  18th   School 

Council  

19th  3/4 

Health & 

Wellbeing 

Day  

20th   Kids for 

Glasses 

examination 10am 

to 3:15pm Family 

time 3:15 to 4:15       

21st   MFB 

sessiion 

10:00am 

grade 6Z 

22nd Last day 

of Term 3 

Finishing at 

2:15pm  

23rd  

24th  25th  26th  27th  28th  29th  30th  

1st Oct 2nd  3rd  4th   6th  7th  

NOTICES SENT HOME 
 2017 Prep CSEF Uniform Package Order Form  

 School Concert Day Rehearsal to Clocktower Centre  

 


